
 

 

B O O N E S L I C K  T R A I L  Q U I L T E R S ’  G U I L D  

NEXT Day Chapter  
Meeting  
1:00pm 

Monday — July 11th 
Fairview UMC 

A Message from Mona  — 
Happy New Year!  It’s the new year for 

our guild’s officers, programs, and finances.  
After the June board meeting, I think we’re 
in great shape for all of these.    

This month the Day Chapter will be 
sewing for the Marketplace.  Machines will 
be needed for the kits the committee will 
provide, which should be available about 
9:30 for those who come to the sit-and-
sew.  More details in their article in this 
issue.  If you no longer haul a machine 
around, I’m sure you could bring a 
handwork project to work on for the 
Marketplace.  Come early – doors will open 
for sit-and-sew about 9 – and “bee” a part 
of our sewing bee.  See you there.  
 — Mona Stevenson 
 Day Chapter President 

A Message from Alice — 

Happy New Guild Year! 

Our program this month is from one of our own, Mindy 
Smith. For those of you who don’t know Mindy, she is a 
quilter, speaker, designer, and textile/mixed media artist 
from Harrisburg, MO. She teaches quilting, applique, free 
motion quilting and thread painting classes. Mindy has 
made many commissioned quilts, as well as several that 
were donated to charitable organizations. Her designs 
have been featured in Wool Works and Quiltmania’s Simply 
Vintage magazine. Her fiber art has been displayed at the 
University of Missouri, Denver National Quilt Festival and 
Paducah Quilt Show. She is also a professional member of 
the Heartland Quilt Network. 

Her program this month is entitled: The Unencumbered 
Quilter. Since retiring from the University of Missouri, 
Mindy has been involved in a number of ventures that 
promote quilting and other folk/fiber arts.  She will be 
doing a PowerPoint presentation letting us in on her ad-
ventures.  She will also be bringing some Civil War quilts 
and their stories and some antique sewing things for dis-
play.  There is a vibrant creativity in every quilter – this 
should be a fun and happy presentation. Please join us! 

 — Alice Leeper 
 Starlight Chapter President  

NEXT Starl ight Piecemakers 
Chapter Meeting  

7:00pm 
Thursday — July 7th 

Fairview UMC 
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CEO’s Message 

  I’m excited about this coming Booneslick Trails Quilters’ guild year! I am hoping to meet 
each member and put faces with names and find out what particular type of fabrics or styles 
of quilting excites each member. I love 1930’s and 1800’s reproduction fabrics, making tra-
ditional blocks with lots of pieces, and wool applique. I’m a member of the guild for the fel-
lowship of like-minded quilters. There are many different reasons why people seek out a 
quilt guild. Some people are simply very social and find common ground with others in the 
guild. Some people are looking to gain skill in areas in quilting they have not yet mastered. 
Others simply enjoy quilts and want to bask in their presence! Whatever motivates you to 
join and/or renew your BTQG membership, I hope you meet your goals this year and that 
you share your passion with others in the guild. Here’s to a great year! 

—Janet Hollandsworth 



  

 

Treasurer’s Report 
Period:  5/01/2022-5/31/2022 

 

Approved Report prepared & submitted on 
6/13/2022 to Board for Approval by 

 

Martha Eberhard, Treasurer 

Guild’s NET ASSETS on 5/31/2022 

Cash 5/31/2022 (General Ledger) $29,216.57 

Savings (Money Mkt Balance)                     $ 1,035.55  

CD's (2) $11,536.73 

Net Assets on 5/31/2022 $41,788.85 

Number of Members  139 
 

FY2021-2022 (07/01/21-06/30/22) 

Year-to-Date Summary of General Ledger  

Financial Transactions To-Date 

Beginning Cash Balance               
(G/L) 7/1/2021 

$19,157.72 

FY2021-2022 Deposits $35,067.62 

FY2021-2022 Expenses ($25,158.33)   

Ending (Cash) Balance     
on 5/31/2022 

$29,067.01 

 

Board of Directors Monthly Meeting 
From the Board Secretary:  

The following action was taken during the June 13, 2022 meeting: 
1. Accepted the minutes of May 9, 2022. 
2. Accepted the treasurer’s report of May 31, 2022. 
3. Adjournment. 

Volume 45, n.1  FY 2022-2023 

Published monthly by Booneslick Trail Quilters’ Guild, a not-for-profit 
organization, established in 1978, and dedicated to educating its 
members and in the art and appreciation of quilt making.  

BTQG Board of Directors 2022-2023   

Executive Board Members (Elected Officers)   

CEO Janet Hollandsworth quilterchic@centurytel.net 

Vice CEO Robin Heider cheider14@gmail.com 

Past CEO Judi Kirkpatrick jikirk@yahoo.com 

Secretary Sharon Lawler lawlersk@centurytel.net 

Treasurer Amy Reilly reilly2teach@yahoo.com 

Day President Mona Stevenson ldstevmo@hotmail.com 

Starlight President Alice Leeper alice@aliceleeper.com 

   

Standing Committee Chairs (Appointed)  

Day and Starlight Program Team Martha Eberhard marthaebehard@hotmail.com 

 Barb Nixon vbnixon22@gmail.com 

 Debbie Odor debbie.odor@gmail.com 

 Hank Botts jackandhank@mchsi.com 

Membership Donna Puleo puleod@missouri.edu 

Librarians Elaine Keely tkeely7@gmail.com 

 Nancy Antonio njzaquilter@yahoo.com 

Service Projects Connie Richards richardscs60@gmail.com 

Newsletter Lynn Hill hilllynn@earthlink.net 

Quilt Show Peggy Brothers peggybrothers@icloud.com 

Quilt Show Kathryn Reece kathrynreece24@gmail.com 

Hospitality (Vacant)  

   

Ad Hoc Committee Chairs (Appointed)  

Webmaster Janet Hollandsworth quilterchic@centurytel.net 

Social Media Barb Nixon vbnixon22@gmail.com 

Membership Directory Debbie Odor debbie.odor@gmail.com 

Winter Retreat Willie Morris morrisw@missouri.edu 

Page 2 July 2022 

Source: 707gatos 
Icanhascheezburger.com 

mailto:jikirk@yahoo.com
mailto:thesierraquilter@gmail.cm
mailto:hilllynn@earthlink.net
mailto:peggybrothers@icloud.com
mailto:kathrynreece24@gmail.com
mailto:quilterchic@centurytel.net
mailto:vbnixon22@gmail.com
mailto:debbie.odor@gmail.com
mailto:morrisw@missouri.edu


 

 

Calendar Contacts:   (For email addresses, consult the directory)  

Day Chapter: Mona Stevenson   573-698-2019 

Starlight Chapter: Alice Leeper   573-489-1458  

Guild’s Calendar:        Robin Heider               573-529-5267 

Please note that not all interest groups may meet every month.  

You are welcome to ask the contact people at right for information 

or questions about any of these friendly groups. 

Guild Interest Groups on Calendar 

Featherweight Friends:  Janet Hollandsworth 573-999-

5706 

Needlework:                    Mona Stevenson    573-698-2019 

Modern Quilt:     Lora Brinkman 573-821-0262 

SASH*:  (Meetings TBA)  Sarah Briggs 573-634-2162 

                                          or Linda Karns       573-825-2020 

Sassy Stitchers:     Peggy Brothers 573-819-6682 

Small Wonders:     Karon Huggler 573-489-6373 

 *Short Attention Span Happy Quilters! 
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July 2022 
Sun Mo n Tue Wed Thu Fri Sa t 

     1 2 

3 4 Independ-
ence Day 

5 6 7 Starlight 
Chapter Mtg. 
7:00pm 
Fairview UMC 

8 9 

10 11 Fthrwt Frnds 
10:00am 
Day Chapter Mtg. 
1:00pm 
Fairview UMC 
BTQG Board Mtg. 
7:00pm 
via ZOOM 

12 13 Small Won-
ders 
1:00pm 
DBRL 
BTQG Newslet-
ter deadline 
5:00pm 

14 Sassy 
Stitchers 
9:20-11:30am 
DBRL 

15 16 

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 

24 25 26 Needle-
work 
Contact Mona 
Stevenson 

27 28 29 30 

31       

*PLEASE NOTE: Masks are now OPTIONAL 
inside the Fairview UMC building.   

Featherweight Friends group has a new leader and is meeting at 10:00am before the Day 
Chapter meeting, at Fairview UMC.  Please call Janet at (573)999-5706 to verify that the in-
terest group will actually be meeting. 



  

 

Happy Birthday!!! 

July 7 Ustena Simenson July 14 Barb Pilant 

July 8 Eric Nelson July 21 Teri White 

July 9 Mindy Smith July 22 Carol Sexton 

July 11 Corinne Remeika July 31 Linda Stuart 
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Quilt Show Volunteers 
Sign up sheets will be available at each meeting between now and the show.   
We had a few volunteers “enlist” at the annual meeting, but we need many 
more.  So, check your calendar before our July meeting and plan to fill one or 
more slots on our roster.  There are sitting and standing/moving jobs available 
at this point, so sign up early to get your pick. 
— Mona Stevenson 

Marketplace Updates 
The quilt show is getting closer and closer, so it is time to start finishing up any projects you 
have planned for the Marketplace.  We will have Marketplace work days at the July Day Chap-
ter meeting and the August Starlight meeting. 

July Day Chapter Workday 

Come help us make items for the quilt show Marketplace.  Precut kits to make foldable gro-
cery bags, dinner napkin sets, and jar openers will be provided.  You just need to bring your 
sewing machine, thread, and regular sewing accessories.  You can also use this time to finish 
up your own Marketplace projects.  Doors will open at 9am. 

Magazine Sales 

Do you have an overabundance of quilting magazines that you would like to get rid of?  We’ll 
be happy to sell them as part of the quilt show Marketplace. Magazines must be quilt related, 
be no more than five years old and in good condition (no missing pages), and have name & 
address labels removed. Magazines will be accepted at the July, August and September chap-
ter meetings.  

Consignment Sales 

We will once again include consignment sales as part of the quilt show Marketplace.  Possible 
items may include completed quilts, sewing supplies and quilting décor, to name a few.  Sor-
ry, but we will not be taking fabric on consignment. Consignment items should be pre-
priced.  Per BTQG policies, proceeds from sale of consignment items shall be divided as fol-
lows:  70% to the member and 30% to the guild. Consignment items will be accepted at the 
July, August and September chapter meetings.  

  
For questions, contact Martha Eberhard, Barb Nixon or Hank Botts. 
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QUILT SHOW UPDATES 

 

When: September 23 and 24, 2022 (Friday and Saturday)  9AM - 5PM each day 
Where: Fairview Road Church of Christ   201 South Fairview Road 
 
-  On-line registration is now available to register your quilt for the show. Please 
see Willie Morris’ information about this in this newsletter.  
 
- Volunteers are needed for the show. Sign-up sheets will be at the monthly 
meetings. Please volunteer to help!  All volunteers will get free admission to the 
show! 
 
- Opportunity Quilt Tickets are available. Purchase them at the guild meetings or 
at the show! 
 
- If you will be visiting a quilt store out of town, let us know!  Please contact 
Kathryn Reece or Peggy Brothers for bookmark advertisements and ask the 
store owners to display them to get the word out about our show.  
 
- Quilt Show Marketplace is a main fundraiser for our guild. Keep working on 
Marketplace items!  
 
- Thanks to everyone for all the help and encouragement thus far!  It is truly ap-
preciated! 
 
— Quilt Show Co-chairs, 
Kathryn Reece and Peggy Brothers  

SASH Meeting News 

On May 23rd, we gathered at Linda Karns’ home.  We shared laughter, ideas, a tour of 
Linda’s incredible native plant gardens, and Show ‘n Tells, projects large and small.  Come 
join us at a future SASH meeting! 
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Quilt Show Entry Form 
“Block by block a quilt is sewn. Block by block a community has grown”.  

Show dates September 23-24, 2022 
In order to get the program, map insert, and lay-out done in a timely manner, and accu-

rately, our deadline this year is August 24th (if mailed August 21). SO… Start planning your 
entries.  You must be a paid member to enter a quilt or sponsor a quilt. No quilt may be en-
tered that has been in a BTQG show in the last five years unless it was voted “Viewer’s 
Choice” in the previous show. 

Again this year we STRONGLY ENCOURAGE you to type your entry directly into the form 

on the Internet. This will make it much easier to do the labels. It also saves the guild money 
for printing costs. For those who sincerely shudder and shake at the thought of using the In-
ternet, we will be happy to accept the hand-written forms. For anyone who is submitting en-
tries by hand, you will also need to fill in your claim check, except the areas marked “to be 
assigned”. If you do on-line, the computer will fill in the claim check for you. It is quick and 
easy to do. 

TO DO ON-LINE REGISTRATION, you need to know the information from the registration 

form, especially width and height (IN INCHES). 

1. Make sure your printer is working. You will need to print the claim check and label after 

submitting your quilt. You must do this before you close the page as you will not be 

able to get back to it. 

2. Go to the BTQG website (http://btqg.missouri.org) and click on the Quilt Show tab. 

3. On the next page select Click Here to Complete Quilt Entry Form. 

4. Read the directions at the top, BUT basically you just click on each entry with your 

mouse and type. Some of the fields have pull down menus – priority, type of entry, for exam-
ple. 

5. When finished, hit “Submit Application.” 

6. Double check your typing for accuracy. 

7. If okay, submit your entry. If not, go back and make corrections. 

8. Print your claim check and label (all filled out for you) before proceeding, 

9. Then either click on “Submit another quilt,” or hit the red X in the upper right hand 

corner to close windows. 

Note: If you choose “wearable” OR “decorative,” identify the item by “decorative type,” so 
we can make arrangements to exhibit it properly. This can be done in the description field. 
Then fill in approximate size. If you made a quilt or other item in a BTQG sponsored class or in 
a class taught at a retreat, we would like to display those. 

If you do not want to use the online entry form to enter your quilt, forms will be available 
at the July and August meetings. The form can also be printed from the BTQG website. 

I will be at the July and August meetings to answer any questions. If you already know and 
have finished some of your entries, please submit the forms early. If you have any questions, 
you can call or text me at 573-424-1421 or email morrisw@missouri.edu . 

— Willie Morris 

“Happiness is a choice, not a result.  Nothing will make you happy until 
you choose to be happy.” 

 — Bonnie Hunter 
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Upcoming Quilt Shows! 
 
Our own BTQG Quilt Show!   Friday, Sept. 23 — Saturday, Sept. 24 
 Fairview Road Church of Christ 
 201 South Fairview Road 
 Columbia, MO  65203 
 
Follow along in this and subsequent issues of the BTQG newsletter for more details. 
 
Ozark Piecemakers Quilt Guild Show Thursday, Sept. 29 — Saturday, October 1 
 Ozark Empire Fairgrounds E*Plex 
 3001 N. Grant Avenue 
 Springfield, MO  65803 
 
They will offer hundreds of quilts, exhibits, vendors’ mall, guild boutique, silent auction, free 
lectures and antique bed turnings.  Quilt appraisals.  Concessions.  Visit ozarkpiecemak-
ers.com online for further information. 
 
Ozark Hills Quilt Guild Show   Saturday, Oct. 8 
 Community Christian Church 
 1064 North Business Route 5 
 Camdenton, MO  65020 
 
In addition to members’ quilts and other projects, they will have a quilt raffle and gift bou-
tique.  They are also hosting a Fiber Arts Festival, so one admission lets you visit both shows. 
I was unable to find a website or a contact phone number for this event.   

— Lynn Hill 

Let’s all go to a quilt show!!! 



HTTP://BTQG.MISSOURI.ORG 

Booneslick Trail Quilters’ Guild 
P.O. Box 542 
Columbia, MO 65205-0542 
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Flag 
One star is for Alaska… 
One star is for Nebraska… 
One star is North Dakota… 
One star is Minnesota… 
There are lots of other stars, 
But I forget which ones they are. 

     — Shel Silverstein 

HTTP://BTQG.MISSOURI.ORG

